



WOODSIDE CRICKET CLUB INC

GENERAL MEETING THURSDAY 3 OCTOBER 2019

- 1. Attendance:** D. Collins, B. Collins, S. Collins, A. Oliver, M. Bohmer, J. Druwitt, D. Wescombe, J. Hill, R. Hill, P. Reid, R. Molier, J. Hennessy
- 2. Apologies:** B. Druwitt, S. Downs, M. Collins
- 3. Minutes of Previous Meeting:**
 - 3.1. Previous Minutes dated 27 August 2019 –
Moved: R. Hill - Seconded: D. Collins
- 4. Business Arising**
 - 4.1. New hats have arrived in the club rooms, thanks Jez
 - 4.2. Rebecca Sharkey Invoice is being prepared now
 - 4.3. Thanks to BJ, Wingers, Jez & Pat for uncovering the pitches
 - 4.4. Advertising in the Courier was arranged
 - 4.5. Well done to Big M on remaining umpires coordinators
 - 4.6. Junior Registration day was a success thanks to those that helped out, Rommy, Rick, Jayden
 - 4.7. Hills Cider beer has arrived in the club
 - 4.8. RSA – Jayden has his already, would be good to get a couple of others on the committee to get it done
 - 4.9. Mick Collins has drafted the letter for Shane Druwitt, just needs to be put on the letterhead, thanks
- 5. Treasurer's Report**
 - 5.1. Seeing Junior Subs coming through from Cricket Australia (Potentially weekly)
 - 5.2. Online banking issues should be sorted out now as Anne has been identified at the bank and all paperwork has been correctly signed now
- 6. Correspondence In**
 - 6.1. Notification of Captains meeting
- 7. Correspondence Out**
 - 7.1. Team nomination letter has been sent to SACA
- 8. Sponsorship Report**
 - 8.1. No new sponsors
 - 8.2. Still looking for sponsorship coordinator
 - 8.3. Few signs to be removed from the fences and a few more to be repainted
- 9. Ground's Report**
 - 9.1. Hardest the grounds have been at the start of the season, hasn't been rolled yet
 - 9.2. Bore isn't working at the moment, hopefully will be fixed this week
 - 9.3. Having looked at the back oval, looks like the matting used on the oval is worth the investment for the club

- 9.4. New sprinklers have arrived, but need the bore to be fixed prior to being installed
- 9.5. Need some volunteers to keep the nets tidy and help with the mowing, if anyone has some spare time over the long weekend and has a whipper snipper and mower and can spare some time to help tidy the area up that would be great
- 9.6. BJ did some really great work fixing the top net in the practice net, thanks BJ for that. Also thanks for the use of the bobcat also that made it a lot easier to get the excess soil off the pitches

9. Recreation Grounds

- 9.1. Some signage to be put in for the new two way exit
- 9.2. Some more discussion about
- 9.3. Broadleaf spraying has been completed at the cost of the rec ground, they will also arrange some fertiliser

10. Senior Report

- 10.1. Good numbers out at training which is good as the season hasn't started yet.
- 10.2. A couple of new faces and some returning from Lenswood
- 10.3. Too many players for 3 teams, borderline for 4. If anyone has any other names of new players, players we need to follow up, names missing from current list let Dave know or follow them up

11. Alexandra & Eastern Hills Cricket Association

- 11.1. Captains Meeting – Tuesday 8/10 @ 7pm

12. Junior Report

- 12.1. Registration Day and Training
- 12.2. U10s a little short at this stage
- 12.3. U12s almost at the point of 2 sides, as you only play 9 a side
- 12.4. U14s looking ok
- 12.5. U16s only about 6 or 7, Lobethal might also be struggling for numbers, Dave to contact Lobethal to see how they are going

13. Bar News

- 13.1. New Ale from Miss Match, something new to try
- 13.2. Everything else going ok at this stage

14. Social Report

- 14.1. NIL

15. Website / Facebook / Twitter / Instagram

- 15.1. All good, website is up to date

16. Clothing / Equipment

- 16.1. New hats have arrived
- 16.2. Cricket balls have been purchased for the year
- 16.3. Scorebooks have also been purchased
- 16.4. Need to follow up how to get junior books – U16s have requested a “normal” book

17. General Business

- 9.7. Jayden is arranging surveys to go out, if you have any questions to add please let him know. He will email again and then get it out next week, Wednesday next week
- 9.8. Harry has been removed as a signatory of the bank accounts
- 9.9. Pink Stumps/Ladies Day can we run again and arrange for the day to play in our colours against another team that has colours, potentially look at inviting sponsors
- 9.10. Can we arrange more social nights during the year
- 9.11. Saturday night draws, bar voucher, raffle something for those that come back for the club after the games

- 9.12. Presentation nights, could we look at holding the event somewhere else – can look into this later in the season
- 9.13. Police checks – need to set up club login and arrange for all committee members to be cleared
- 9.14. T20 Game with Strikers Feb 16 and WT20 Trophy Tour – are we comfortable to host and run bar / bbq and have grounds ready. All in agreement Dave to email Zack back to say we are keen to go ahead
- 9.15. Point of Sale system for the bar, need to explore pricing and how they would work with our current set up. Rommy to research options and costing and come back to the committee.
- 9.16. Rec Ground has put in a grant submission for seating to go in around the tennis court and some by the light tower, rest home and in front of the warriors soccer on the back oval
- 9.17. Scoring platform needs to be looked at for improvement, rocks and pavers have been removed and we should investigate paying someone to repair it, either concrete or paving. Look into if there would be a council grant to assist with the costs. J. Hennessy Moved, Seconded by P. Reid Dave to get some quotes and bring them to the next meeting.

18. Next Meeting: Tuesday 29th of October 7pm

19. Meeting Closed: 8:27pm